
We had a fantastic half term, with the children settling back into school after the
Christmas break. We were incredibly proud of how they led Mass with such prayerfulness

and respect.

 Our visit to Grove Park was a great success, where we explored the human and physical
features of our local environment. The children also had fun working with Year 2 to play
maths games on Numbers Day! A big thank you to everyone who attended the Phonics

workshop—Phonics will continue to be a focus this term as we continue to prepare
children for the Phonics Screening Check in June. Phonics homework will be sent every

Tuesday, along with reading books that need to be returned on Monday.

Looking ahead, we have lots to look forward to, including Pet Day! We will also be learning
about the various jobs our adults do in school. One exciting week, the children will be able

to "adopt" an adult for the day—whether as the head teacher, cook, or office assistant! 

Within this newsletter we’ve attached our spelling list, which will be tested every Friday.
 PE will take place on Thursdays and Fridays, so these are the days that children need to

wear their PE uniform. We will also be running the daily mile in order to gain steps towards
our CAFOD Lent walk. Please Sponsor Us!

We’re looking forward to another fantastic half-term in school.
With best wishes,

Year 1 staff

On PE days - the children come in wearing their PE uniform. 
This is the gold t-shirt, royal blue shorts, dark navy or black tracksuit bottoms
and plain trainers. Please ensure that any jewellery is taken off for PE days for
your child’s (and others) safety. All long hair must be tied back in a ponytail. 

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

Year 1 newsletter - Spring 2

PE



Our RE learning for Spring 2 is: -

Curriculum Map - Spring 2
These are the topics that your child will be studying in Spring 2 - 

We will be studying the following units in our RE lessons: -

Lent
This unit is designed to develop the

children’s knowledge and understanding of
Lent as a time of change and of growing to

be more like Jesus by following his
example. In the unit the children will

explore various aspects of Jesus’ message
and ways in which Christians can apply

these to real life situations.

Holy Week
This unit is designed to develop

the children’s knowledge and
understanding of the important

events of Holy Week and how they
tell of the last days of Jesus’ life on

earth. The unit focuses on Palm
Sunday, the Last Supper and the

Stations of the Cross.



Homework - spelling

Homework
Website for Phonics -

This website supports your child to practise
their using their phonics to read real and
pseudo words. This is what they will be

required to do in the Phonics Screening Check.

https://www.phonicsplay.co.uk

Website to support Maths-

Please support your child to access NumBots 
for at least 30 minutes a week.

https://numbots.com



Homework - Power Project - RE - Y1
Lent - Our power projects this half term have an RE theme.

We would like children to embrace their Lent journey with learning 
and prayer time in school and within their homes too... 

Complete the task and bring your project in for our Lent displays and prayer areas

Lent Reflection
During Lent, we are called to pray as a way to

connect with God and reflect on Jesus’ teachings.
Prayer is a way of communicating with God and to
grow in our relationship with Him. Through prayer,

we find comfort, hope and strength.

 "Therefore I tell you, whatever you ask in prayer, believe that you
have received it, and it will be yours" 

Mark 11:24

scripture

Prayer during Lent focuses on our need for God's forgiveness. It's also about
repenting (turning away from our sins) and receiving God's mercy and love.

We offer our petitions to God, knowing that He will always listen.  
This is the time to pray and strengthen our relationship with Him.

reflection

What will you pray for, this Lent?
open question

A Creative Reflection Create your own prayer to God. This may be a prayer of
praise, asking, saying sorry or thanks. You could create a prayer intention– draw a

picture or write a name of somebody you would like to pray for. 

Task

Prayer



Dates for this half term - Year 1
Spring theme - 

Spring I1 Virtues

24th February 2025 - 8:4 5am

28th February 2025 - all day

WB 3.3.25 

5th March 2025 - 10:00am

6th March 2025 - all day

WB 10.3.25

17th March 2025 - all day

18th March 2025 - am

19th March 2025 - 9:15am

20th March 2025 - all day

21st March 2025 - all day

27th March 2025 - all day

1st April 2025 - pm

3rd April 2025 - pm

9th April 2025 - 9:30am

WB 14.4.25

17th April 2025 

Dignity of Work

Attentive and Discerning

Children return to school at normal time

Pet Day - animal theme dress up - see separate letter

Careers Week / Vocations week

Whole school Mass in Church for Ash Wednesday - parents welcome

World book day - wear pyjamas

British Science Week

INSET day - school closed for all pupils

Year 1 visit to Harborne library (8:45 1L and 10:15 1F)

Year 2 Mass in Church (and Year 1 classes attend) - parents welcome

One life Pilgrims of Hope Retreat for whole school

Down Syndrome Awareness Day

Mothers’ Day Inspire Event in school

Parent Consultation Evening

Parent Consultation Evening

Whole School Mass - parents welcome

Holy Week

Break up for Easter Holidays

1:40 finish time - Reception classes

1:45 finish time - KS1 classes

1:50 finish time - sibling group

2:00 finish time - KS2 classes


